
ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEK:  4 / 5 Sep 2021 
 
READERS:  First   Second 
6.00pm:     Sharon Williams Vicki Muller 
9.00am:  Sharon Hibbert Jade Presser 
 
ACOLYTE/   6.00pm:  Peter Mullany 
SENIOR SERVER:  9.00am: Di McGregor 
   
ALTAR SERVERS: 6.00pm:   Sarah McDonald, Sophie  
     Moloney, Jack Willis 
9.00am: Charlie Webber, Ryan Jewitt 
 
PLANNED GIVING:  Bill Lang and Pauline Watson 
 
CHURCH CLEANERS:  Monique Griffin and Team 7 
CHURCH OPEN/CLOSE:  Trish Saines (September 2021) 
LAWN/GARDEN ROSTER: Mark Edgerton and Phil Moran
(September 2021) 
MAINTENANCE:  A Maguire and N Cooper (Sept 2021)  
Contact for Maintenance:  Don Smith - (0427) 410-422 
 
GRIEF & BEREAVEMENT:  Trish Saines (September 2021) 
 
LINEN ROSTER:  Alison Pippard 
 
ROSARY STATUE: Suspended till further notice 
NEXT:  Suspended till further notice 
 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION 
6.00pm:  Lois Terry   Josie Johnson 
9.00am: Ursula Sewell  Denise Dwyer 

St. Mary’s Parish, Young  
   We sincerely acknowledge the traditional owners of this land, the Wiradjuri people 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) – 29 August 2021 
 

       

 
         Parish Administrator: Fr Jiss Sunny / Assistant Priest:  Fr Joseph (Joe) Neonbasu 
        Office Hours:      Tuesday to Friday  (9.30 am  - 1.30 pm) 
          Phone:  (02) 6382 2222    Fax: (02) 6382 2667 
  Office Address:   Campbell St., YOUNG  NSW  2594   (P.O.BOX 6) 
  Email:  young@cg.org.au       Web site:  www.cg.org.au/young 

 

NEXT WEEK’S READINGS:  Is 35: 4-7;  
James 2: 1-5; Mk 7: 31-37 

 
OPEN CHURCH - Parishioners can enter the body of the 
church any time for prayer during daylight hours through the 

main glass doors at the back of the Church. 
 
WEEKDAY MASSES (NO MASSES - LOCKDOWN) 
 
Tue. 31st Aug: 12.30 Mass in Boorowa (4sqm) 
Tue. 31st Aug: 4.45pm Mass in CHAPEL (4sqm) 
Wed.1st Sep: 8.00am Mass in CHAPEL (4sqm) 
   NO 10.00am Mass in Grenfell(4sqm) 
Thu. 2nd Sep:  8.00am Mass in CHAPEL (4sqm) 
   NO 10am Mass at S/X Care (4sqm) 
Fri. 3rd Sep: 8.00am Mass in CHAPEL (4sqm) 
   4.00pm Adoration in Chapel (4sqm) 
Sat. 4th Sep: 9.30am-10.00am Reconciliation Chur 
   6.00pm Vigil Mass Young Chur-4sqm 
   6.00pm Vigil Mass Boorowa (4sqm) 
Sun. 5th Sep: 9.00am Mass at Young Chur (4sqm) 
   9.00am Mass at Grenfell (4sqm) 
    
NB: A Funeral Mass usually repl.a weekd.mass (100) 
    
BAPTISMS: Sat/Sun. of month. (4sqm/person rule) 
Ring Office first for all Baptism enquiries 
 
CHRISTIAN MEDITATION:  5.30pm in Chapel Wed 
      (Suspended) 
ADORATION:  4.00pm to 5.00pm in the Chapel Fri. 
 
WEDDINGS:  By appointment at least 6 mths notice

RECENTLY DECEASED:  Janez Bozicko, Denis McKnight, 
Sr Mavis Hanlon, Barry O’Donnell, Carol Eldridge,  
Joy O’Brien - Brisbane (Sister-in-law of Jan Ryan), Br Stan 
Madden, Allan Braddon, Jack Anderson (Father of Adele 
Bear), Vilma Parkingson,  Judy Ryan 

(Please use this prayer for Spiritual Communion) 
 

ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION 
 

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the  
Most Holy Sacrament. 

I love You above all things, and I desire to receive  
You into my soul. 

Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally,  
come at least spiritually into my heart. I embrace You as if You were 

already there and unite myself wholly to You.  
Never permit me to be separated from You.   Amen. 

1st Year Anniversary of death for this week is:   
Sr Dominica (Linda) Mercia Sheahan.  
Please keep this family in your prayers. 

MEDITATION 
Due to new COVID restrictions Christian Meditation has been  
cancelled on a Wednesday in the Chapel until further notice. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL MEETINGS IN SEPTEMBER 2021 
St Vincent de Paul meetings will be held at the Conference 

Room in the St Vinnies Centre. The dates for the next  
Meetings are Wed 1st, 15th & 29th September at 10.00am. 

CARD MAKING 
It has been decided not to go ahead with Card Making in  

the Parish Centre on a Thursday until further notice,  
due to the new covid restrictions. 

(We will advise in the Bulletin when we will start up again) 
Cards are now for sale at $5-00 each in the Parish office. 

(Sympathy, Mass Offering, Thank You, Get Well, Baby etc) 
You are quite welcome to come and have a look. 

Due to Covid, it has been decided to postpone St Mary’s  
Parish Council Meeting from 28th August to 28th October. 

WHATSAPP 
 

St Mary’s Parish now has a Whatsapp Group for 
all the latest news and events happening in the 

Young Mission. 
 

If you would like to be included in our group, please 
download the “WhatsApp Messenger” app on your 
mobile phone from the App Store and either email 

the Parish Office on: young@cg.org.au or ring  
(02) 6382-2222 to advise  your mobile number and 

to let us know you want to be added to our list. 
 

(This will be a private and an official whatsapp 
group. Only administration can post). 

VOCATIONS DISCERNMENT WEEKEND 
 

Come join Archbishop Christopher and our  
Vocations Team for a weekend of community,  

prayer and discernment at  
St Clement’s Retreat Centre, GALONG 

on Friday, 24th September (commencing 6-00pm) to Sunday, 
26th September (concluding at 10-30am) 

 
Who:   For men over 18 years + 

 
Contact and Application: Fr Paul Nulley 

Tel: (0422) 038-565 
paul.nulley@cg.org.au 

While our churches are closed, Archbishop Christopher would 
like to invite all to pray the Rosary via Zoom  
starting Wednesday, 18th August at 4-00 pm.   
All you need are your Rosary beads and your intentions.  
  
Please forward this invitation to all parishioners and those you 
feel may be interested. 
  
TIME: Every Wednesday and Fr iday at 4-00 pm sharp! 
(Archbishop Christopher will lead us in the  
Glorious Mysteries) 
  
ZOOM DETAILS: Simply click on the link:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85022458332?
pwd=MDZ4ODFhNjIvdnpFd21aVDQzWnAydz09 
 
Or enter in the details below after opening the Zoom app 
 
Meeting ID: 850 2245 8332 

Passcode: 543675 

LATEST COVID UPDATES FROM NSW  
GOVERNMENT (26/08/21) 

 
New restrictions apply to all of regional and rural NSW.  

With the extended lockdown the Parish Office and Church 
will remain closed and there still won’t be any masses held 
during the week or weekend until 10th September at this 
stage. (Please email or ring the Parish office with any en-
quiries). Mass is available on the Catholic Voice website 

online. You can watch this anytime at a time that suits you 
best.  Please visit: www.catholicvoice.org.au/mass-online/ 

 
(Bulletins can be collected from the box at the Church) 

Dear Parish Family, 
 
Paradox rules at the moment. Even as we are socially 
isolating indoors, skies are clearing. Although we have 
become more and more concerned about our  
children’s time on their digital devices, classrooms 
have gone virtual. And parents who have been stressed 
out over how to work and spend time with their  
children, are home now with their families 24/7.   
 
Even as we are faced with the urgency of using masks, 
gloves, and sanitisers, we can appreciate how they 
keep us safe. We are, in essence, “in retreat.”  
 
If you have ever had the luxury of participating in a 
retreat, you may be able to recall the wonder of the 
silence, the joy of putting life on hold, and the sense 
of peace and calmness that can arise by taking the 
focus off of the everyday business and centering in on 
what matters most. 
 
In retreat, we sometimes pray for the planet and 
church family, take time to observe life’s smallest 
gifts—the gift of breath, the gift of a bird singing  
outside our window—and give thanks for all we 
have. Even in the midst of the many trials we have  
today, we are seeing expressions of gratitude,  
kindness, and caring for one another. 
 
Do everything with love (1 Corinthians 16:14)  
Please stay safe and blessed. 
 
God bless you all, 
Fr Jiss Sunny 

CATHOLIC VOICE ONLINE 
Due to lockdown, the Catholic Voice won’t be distributed to 
Parishes, but you can go online anytime and view the latest 
edition. Please visit: www.catholicvoice.org.au and scroll 
down the page until you see the Weekly Catholic Voice. 

WOMEN’S TASKFORCE FREE ONLINE SEMINAR 
(Friday, 3rd September / 7.00pm  - 8.30pm) 

Dr Margaretr Beirne RSC, a Sister of Charity & Senior Lecturer in 
Biblical Studies at St Andrew’s Greek Orthodox Theological College 
in Sydney will speak on Mary Magdalene, Fake News & the Gospel. 
This free interactive Zoom Seminar is open to all and runs for 90min 

Registrations essential as numbers limited. 
Register at: bit.ly/ZoomWorkshopMaryM or phone Beth Doherty on 

0432 608 310. More info at: bit.ly/FakeNewsSeminar 

OUR LADY’S ROSARY (WED. 8TH SEPTEMBER) 
 

It is sad that we can’t hold our yearly Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament and Continuous Rosary in the Church 

this year, but we ask that many of you might pray the  
Continuous Rosary at home on Wed. 8th September. 

(Please pray for all who are suffering with covid-19 and that 
they be restored to full health). 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85022458332?pwd=MDZ4ODFhNjIvdnpFd21aVDQzWnAydz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85022458332?pwd=MDZ4ODFhNjIvdnpFd21aVDQzWnAydz09

